Minutes of the Monthly Meeting of Checkley Parish Council held on Tuesday, 
19th November 2013 at Greatwood Hall, commencing at 7.15pm
Present:
   

Cllr. Flunder (Chair)

Cllr. Ball

Cllr. Hulme 


Cllr. Stubbs








 

Cllr. Trigger   


Cllr. A. Wilkinson
Cllr. P. Wilkinson
In Attendance

Ms S Farnell – Parish Clerk, Mr E. Plant (Lengthsman), Mrs L. Plant, Mr Reis (20 Coplow Avenue)
Apologies


 Cllr. Maryon (Holiday), Cllr. McGarry (Illness), Cllr. Quinton (Work Commitments)
13.146 Declaration of Interests 
Cllr. Ball declared an interest in Greatwood Hall. Cllr. Flunder and Cllr. P. Wilkinson declared an interest in the discussions regarding the web-site. 
Brian Stubbs declared an interest in Edna Thornton. Cllr. P. Wilkinson and Cllr. A. Wilkinson declared an interest in the planning application for The Raddle Inn.
13.147 Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 15th October 2013
That the minutes of the monthly meeting of the council held on 15th October 2013 having been circulated and be confirmed as being an accurate and true
record and be signed by the chairman and clerk. Proposed Cllr. P. Wilkinson, seconder Cllr. Hulme. All councillors were in favour.

13.148 Public Participation
Lynn Plant asked if the Christmas lights would be switched on this Friday, Cllr. Flunder said that Andy Carr could not get the lights done till next week and it is planned to    
Clerk

turn the lights on Friday, 29th November 2013. Cllr. Ball proposed that the Parish Council place an advert in the local papers and contact local church choirs. Lynn 


Plant is to do a leaflet drop to the shops asking them to all switch on the small trees on at 6pm.










Mr Reis attended the meeting to request support from the Parish Council for the planning application for 20 Coplow Avenue, Upper Tean. Cllr. Flunder explained that the application would be discussed under the planning section of the meeting.
13.149 Announcements from the Chair
Cllr. Flunder announced that the Precept meeting has been set for 14th January 2014.
The youth project will be put on the agenda for December 2013.
13.150 Correspondence
	For Consideration
	
	

	SMDC
	Polling District Review
	The letter was read out and noted

	Community Council of Staffordshire
	Best Kept Village Competition
	Cllr. Trigger proposed that notices are put on the village notice boards asking for 
support and the subject be put on next month’s agenda for further discussion.

	For Information
	
	

	SMDC
	Dog Control Orders
	The letter was read out and noted

	St. Thomas Church
	Request to replant shrubs and bushes
	The clerk to write to Mark Deville and SCC regarding this.


13.151 Planning
	Applications
	
	

	13/01050/FUL
	20 Coplow Avenue, Upper Tean
	Extension to domestic curtilage of no.20, retention of pigeon loft and landscaping.

	13/01058/FUL
	Daisy Bank Farm, Uttoxeter Rd, Upper Tean
	Conversion of former agricultural buildings to form 2 dwellings including first floor extension.

	13/01097/FUL
	23 Furlong Drive, Upper Tean
	First floor rear extension to form en-suite to bedroom.

	13/01085/OUT
	The Raddle Inn, Quarry Bank, Hollington
	Construction of self – catering holiday accommodation consisting of 3 x lodges, 3X wigwams and the construction of a well -being centre.

	Granted
	
	

	13/00815/REM
	Hilltop Farm, Uttoxeter Rd, Draycott
	Extension of time

	13/00864/CON
	Tean Community Centre, Upper Tean
	Demolition of flat roof extension

	13/00865/FUL
	Horseshoe Barn, Highfields Farm, Upper Tean
	Proposed garage and store with office above.

	Refused
	
	

	13/00863/FUL
	Tean Community Centre, Upper Tean
	Demolition of flat roof side extension together with alterations and creation of car park.


There were no objections to the planning applications listed above.
Cllr. P. Wilkinson, Cllr. A. Wilkinson and Cllr. Stubbs abstained from the vote for the application for The Raddle Inn.
Cllr. Ball proposed that letters are sent to the three District Councillors and Cty Cllr. Deville asking for their support on this application.




Clerk
13.152 Finance
Cheques to be issued
	Payable To
	Details
	Invoice

Total
	VAT
	Cheque

No

	Glasdon U.K. Ltd
	Winter Safety Equipment
	400.27
	66.71
	  2880

	ACE Services
	Installation of Defibrillator Box
	222.84
	37.14
	2881

	Hollington Village Hall
	Hire of Hall for Debrillator Training
	21.00
	
	2882

	Entrust
	Grasscutting (6months)
	1942.62
	323.77
	2883

	Shinglers Services Ltd
	Mower Repairs
	216.00
	36.00
	2884

	E.D.Plant
	Lengthsmans Hours and Expenses
	619.49
	3.25
	2885

	M. Price
	Litterpickers Costs
	232.88
	
	2886

	S. Farnell
	Clerks Wages, expenses and Admin costs
	746.98
	8.40
	2887


Cllr. Hulme asked if the clerk could do a breakdown of the Lengthsmans costs and hours for the December meeting, when the Lengthsmans contract is to be reviewed.

Clerk
Cllr. P. Wilkinson requested that the Lengthsman spends some time at Hollington Village Hall clearing the outside area. The clerk advised the council that the Lengthsman 

should not be doing work for organisations that do not come under the jurisdiction of the Parish Council. 

That authority is given for the cheques to be issued in respect of the invoices listed above. Proposed by Cllr.Trigger and seconded by Cllr. Ball.
All councillor’s in favour.  

The clerk was asked to order another bag of grit/salt for the winter equipment that had been purchased.








Clerk
13.153 County Councillors Announcements   
Cllr. Deville could not attend the meeting but had provided a report that was read out by the clerk.
13.154 District Councillors Announcements
There were no announcements from the District Councillor in attendance.

13.155 Greatwood Hall Working Group
Cllr. Ball asked if the outside lights had Greatwood had been sorted out. The clerk reported that she had contacted Meachan and Bevan and it would cost at least £300
for the hire equipment to repair the lights and the warranty period had expired.
Cllr. Ball said that the Youth Club project is progressing well. It will have a separate constitution. They would like to advertise in the new-year for a youth leader.

This would cost £72 per night. Cllr. Ball requested that the parish council employ the youth leader at an approximate cost of £2700 per year. Cllr. Flunder said that there 
is £3000 in the precept that could be used to fund the youth leader. Cllr. Flunder proposed that the council support the employment of a youth leader and Cllr. A. 
Wilkinson is to be a representative for the Parish Council. A vote was taken and all councillors supported the project.

Cllr. Ball said that to progress with Greatwood Hall the new toilets needed to be installed. He requested that the quotes for the toilet project are obtained. A vote was 

Clerk/Trigger
taken and all councillors were in favour.












13.156 Wentlows Recreation Ground 
Cllr. Flunder reported that the clerk had spoken to Chris Wheawall and he couldn’t do the car park at The Wentlows until March 2014. The clerk had spoken to JCB 
Demonstration department and they had agreed to do this work for us. A time for this is still to be arranged.








Clerk/Flunder
13.157 Parish Web-Site

Cllr. Flunder said that UR Media are looking at a price reduction on their original quote. Cllr. P. Wilkinson reported that NetBiz had quoted £500 for doing the web-site

P.Wilkinson
and £95 per year for hosting it. Cllr. Ball proposed Cllr Trigger seconded that Net Biz proceed with the web-site.
13.158 Neat and Tidy Events

Due to the lack of time it was decided to put this item on the December agenda.











Clerk
The date of the next meeting is Tuesday, 17th December 2013 at 7.15pm.

There being no other business the Chairperson declared the meeting closed at 9.40pm

Signed    …………………………………….......................Chairperson 17th December 2013         
Signed 
                         …………………………………………….Clerk
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